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	MEETING DATE:
	JANUARY 14, 2025

	TITLE:
	AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO SIGN A CONTRACT WITH BS&A, FOR SERVICES AND SUPPORT FOR PAYMENT PROCESSING TO THE CITY’S UTILITY BILLING, LICENSING FEES, PERMITTING FEES AND SIMILAR SERVICE CHARGES.

	DEPARTMENT:
	FINANCE

	PROJECT MANAGER:
	DUSTIN ZIEBOLD, FINANCE DIRECTOR

	REQUESTED ACTION:
	APPROVAL 

	STRATEGIC PLAN GOAL(S):
	#7: SUPPORT EXCELLENT MUNICIPAL SERVICES

	ATTACHMENTS:
	ORDINANCE



OVERVIEW
Staff is recommending approval of a service agreement, with no contractual timeframe, with BS&A, for payment processor services for credit card or e-check payments of utility bills, permits, licensing, and other similar charges associated with services provided by the City of Collinsville.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
Payment processing is a critical component of business operations and customer service. After reviewing vendor pricing and a demo of the user interface of each product, staff selected BS&A over the city’s current payment processor provider, Point & Pay. By working with BS&A, it will eliminate the need for customers to go to an external, third-party website for their payments, allow for real time verification of accounts to limit chargebacks, and will add the acceptance of Apple and Samsung pay options. BS&A rates, fees, and on-going maintenance costs are overall nearly identical, and the terms of the agreement are more favorable as the service can be canceled at anytime and the City is not tied into the service for a specific amount of time.  BS&A offers numerous services that will benefit the residents including minimal fees for e-checks, the ability to schedule payments, the ability to view payment history and print receipts, and the ability to select how they want to receive their bills, including paperless billing. 

Staff has negotiated favorable terms for a convenience fee pricing model for e-payment services in which credit/debit card charges will include a 2.75% service fee with a $0.50 charge but no minimum, and e-checks will include a $1.50 service fee without the larger fee for e-checks over $10,000. 

BACKGROUND
A payment processor is a vendor used by businesses to manage the backend logistics of accepting card payments. It shuttles card data from wherever customers tap, swipe, or enter their card details to the payment networks — such as Visa, Mastercard, American Express, Discover, and electronic checks (e-checks) — to banks involved in the transaction. When a merchant accepts card or e-check payments, a payment processor works in the background to finalize those transactions and move money from the customer's account to the merchant's account.
In March 2022, the City Council approved a contract with Point and Pay, for 3 years, for payment processing, while also approving BS&A as the City’s Financial Software. With the end of the contract arriving in March 2025, City staff explored options for payment processors to determine if a renewal with Point and Pay or a new processor was in the best interest of the City. 

Recommendation
Staff recommends approval of this ordinance.

Department Review 
Finance, Administration, IT, Corporate Counsel
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